


 
 
It was standing room only when members of the Oklahoma Transportation 
Commission were told at their November 2 meeting how the Oklahoma Department 
of Transportation plans to cut expenses during the state’s economic downturn. The 
department has reduced hiring, halted vehicle purchases and trimmed overtime and 
out-of-state travel. Maintaining the existing highway system is paramount, said 
ODOT Director Gary Ridley.  



 

 
 
An unlikely artist: Oklahoma Department of Transportation Director Gary Ridley 
was honored at the November 2 meeting of the Oklahoma Transportation 
Commission for the aesthetic elements in high profile highway construction 
projects. Ridley was the first head of a state agency to win the George Nigh Public 
Service in the Arts Award. From left are: Dan Overland, OTC chair; Debby 
Williams, Director of the Art in Public Places program; Ridley, and Suzanne Tate, 
executive director of the Oklahoma Arts Council. 


